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Dear Parents and Carers, 

This term is flying by. We are in the 7th week of a 

ten week term. 

Over the next few weeks a lot of events and extra 

activities will take place. Please make sure you 

read the newsletter, look at the school calendar 

and watch Facebook for updates on what's      

happening. Please note that there has been a 

change to the date of our school Presentation Day. 

It will now be held on Tuesday 17 December at the 

C.ex. Invitations will be sent home in the next     

couple of weeks. 

Please also note that students will finish school on 

Wednesday 18 December 2019. Staff will finish on 

Thursday 19 December 2019. 

Student reports are being finalised and will be sent 

home on Monday 9 December. 

The NSW Teacher's Federation has called a stop 

work meeting for teachers on the morning 

of Thursday 5 December. Classes may be          

disrupted during this time. I will send home a note 

closer to the date informing you of any changes to 

the operational structure of our school.  

As in past years we will be starting the 2020 

school year with students in their 2019 class 

groups with their current teacher wherever        

possible. As our school can have up to 20 new    

students arrive in the first few days, we prefer to 

keep students in their 2019 classes until we can 

accurately calculate the grade numbers and make 

sure that we have the right number of students in 

their 2020 classes. We thank you for your patience 

while we enrol our new students. Your child's    

wellbeing is very important to us and we only want 

to make this decision once. Hopefully all students 

will be placed into their 2020 classes by the end of 

the second week of school.  

 

In 2020 Kindergarten students will start school 

on the same day as their peers. Best Start        

assessments will be conducted during the first 

few weeks of school. We have been thinking 

about this for a while and want to give our      

students the best chance to be comfortable and 

familiar with a teacher before starting the Best 

Start assessment.  

Our administration building and library buildings 

are nearing completion. Movement into the        

administration building should take place over the 

next week or so. Please be aware that our office 

staff will continue to work out of the demountable 

office building and once the phones and bells are 

switched on in the new building, then they will     

operate in the new building. This will take a lot of 

coordination so we appreciate your patience     

during the move.  

Library books and furniture will be moved into the 

library over the next week or so. Mrs Leeson will 

then spend some time to get the library organised 

and set up ready for business in 2020.  We will 

hold our official launch early next year to open the 

buildings. Once again we thank you for your      

patience whilst we have had so much work      

happening in our school. The results will be      

outstanding and I feel very lucky that these new 

and beautiful spaces are part of our school. 

Have a great fortnight, 

Leonie 
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Update on Major Works:  Term 4 Week 7                  

Library: 

 

¶ Landscaping and turf laying near completion 

¶ Finishing touches underway 

¶ Library is looking great 

 


